
a hand in an emergency 

 Identify neighbors that 
may need your assis-
tance (elderly, frail, medical 

issues, live alone) 

 Have PG&E’s phone 
number handy (1-800-
743-5000) to report & 
remove downed trees 
from power lines.  They 

are trained & equipped to 
handle it safely. Do not at-
tempt doing it yourself - high 

voltage kills!  

 Have PG&E’s phone 
number handy to report 
or get info on power out-
ages.  Don’t assume someone 

else has called.  The sooner 
they know of the outage, the 

sooner they can fix it. 

Our neighbor & AHA 
Board President, Larry 
Linville, submitted this de-
tailed “to do list” for win-

ter preparations.   

 Weather 
strip leaky 
doors & win-

dows 

 Get chim-

neys cleaned 

 Clean leaves 
& other debris from 

roofs & rain gutters 

 Know the location of 
your main water turnoff 
valve should you have a 

water pipe burst from freez-

ing. 

 Insulate exterior pipes 

 Disconnect hoses from ex-

terior faucets 

 Protect or bring in plants 
that can be 
damaged 
from frost/

freezing 

 Store 
away out-
side items 
prone to 

weather damage 

 Inspect/repair outdoor 

shelters for pets 

 Restock first aid kit 

 Get acquainted with your 
neighbors that could lend 

Winter is Coming … Are you Ready? 

 Emergency cash (ATMs fail 

with no electricity) 

 Alternate method for 
charging cell phones 
(spare batteries, solar charger, 
12 volt adapter for vehicle 

plug in) 

 Inspect/replace vehicle 
windshield wipers, bat-
tery, snow tires, and 

chains 

 Keep vehicle fuel tanks 

at least 1/2 full 

 Emergency gasoline/
diesel in approved stor-
age container (gas pumps 

fail with no electricity) 

 Similar emergency items 
for vehicles should you be-

come stranded  

   And here’s a checklist to 
use for your “Winter Sup-

ply” Inventory: 

 Flashlights & other emer-

gency lighting 

 Extra batteries & lantern 

fuels 

 Extra matches & candles 

 Working fire extinguish-

er 

 Adequate wood & pro-

pane  

 Backup water & food 
supplies (cash registers fail 

with no electricity & roads 

may be impassable) 

 Manual can opener if 
electricity fails 

 Backup cooking method 
(if electricity fails). 

 Snow & ice removal tools 

 Cat litter or rock salt for 

icy sidewalks/driveways 

 Tarps in case of roof leaks 

 A chain saw, with properly 
stored gas, bar oil and 
spare sharp chains (to cut up 

trees blocking your driveway - 
downed during heavy snow-

storms & high wind events). 

 Battery or solar powered 
radio for emergency infor-
mation (assume no TV or inter-

net without electricity) 

 Non-electric heat source 
for gently thawing frozen 

pipes 

 Adequate blankets & win-
ter clothing (rain gear, hats, 

scarves, gloves, coats, heavy 

socks, waterproof boots, etc.) 
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“In 37 years here, I have experi-

enced a wide variety of local win-

ters - some mild, some moderate, 

and some down right nasty.  These 

are the preparations that I recom-

mend, based on ‘real world’ expe-

rience.  Been there - done that!” 

COMMUNITY 

DUMPSTER  

October 4th - 12th  



Water Wise & Drought Resistant 
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Blackbird  

Kittywake 

tering.  Most lawns only 
need about 1” of water 

each week. 

 Mulch will slow evaporation 
of moisture while discourag-
ing weed growth.  Adding 2
-4 inches of organic materi-
al such as compost or bark 
mulch will increase the abil-
ity of the soil to retain wa-
ter.  Press the mulch down 
around the drip line of each 
plant to form a slight de-
pression which will prevent 

or minimize water runoff. 

 Use sprinklers that deliver 
large drops close to the 
ground.  Small drops and 

mist often evaporate. 

Did you know? 

 You can save up to 8 gal-
lons of water if you turn off 
the tap while brushing your 
teeth.  That adds up to a 
savings of more than 100 
gallons of water per person 

each month! 

 Turning off the water while 
washing your hair can save 

up to 150 gallons a month! 

 A leaky toilet can waste 
about 200 gallons of water 
every day!  To determine if 
your toilet is leaking, place 
a drop of food coloring in 
the tank.  If the color shows 
in the bowl without flushing, 

you have a leak. 

 Insulating your water pipes 
with pre-slit foam pipe insu-
lation will get the hot water 
to you faster and avoid 
wasting water while it heats 
up.  But while you’re wait-
ing…collect the water & use 

it on plants. 

 You don’t need to rinse your 
dishes - that’s what the dish-
washer is for!  To save wa-
ter, scrape off the food in-

stead of rinsing. 

 If your lawn springs back up 
when you step on it, it 
doesn’t need water.  If it 
stays flat, it’s ready for wa-

Waxwing 

The Community Dumpster is Coming - October 4th-12th ! 

be allowed to unload.   

   Call Kim McCarthy to 
make an appointment at  
530-647-8878 or by email 

at kimm@techrace.com 

   If you have more than a 
truck load, let us know.  Dur-
ing the last few days, if 
there is room, we’ll give you 

a call. 

Mark your calendars!   

   Your Audubon Hills Associ-
ation will be providing a 
Community Dumpster for 
Association Members who 

are current on their dues.   

   It will be available from 
October 4th through Octo-
ber 12th - that’s two full 

weekends!   

   The McCarthy’s have gra-
ciously agreed to host the 
dumpster on their property 

on Kingfisher Lane.   

   As always, we want to 
insure that everyone gets a 
chance to use the dumpster.  
That means one trip & one 
pick-up truck load, with an 
appointment.  Please do 
not just show up - you won’t 

ITEMS YOU CANNOT DUMP: 

 Engines 

 Large Appliances 

 Any Toxics (oil, gas, 

cleaning agents) 

 Batteries 

 Computer Monitors 

 TVs 

 Florescent Tubes 

 Dirt, Sand, Cement 

 Tires 

 Food 

Have You Paid Your 2014 AHA Dues? 

   You can send your very 

small $25 payment to: 

 

AHA  
P.O. Box 631, 

Camino, CA, 95709 

 

Thank You  

for Your Support of  

our Community! 

If you want to: 

 Use the Community Dump-

ster  

 Have a vote on what hap-

pens in the neighborhood 

 See the street signs fixed 
and lines repainted on the 

roads 

 Support roadside beautifi-

cation 

 Support Neighborhood 

Watch 

 Attend AHA neighborhood 

gatherings & picnics 

 And continue to receive this 

newsletter … 

 

… then there is still time to 
pay your 2014 dues and get 

in on the fun! 

 



Is Your Home Fire Safe? 

 Keep trees trimmed at least 
10' from your chimney and 
trim all dead limbs hanging 

over your house or garage. 

 Clean all needles & leaves 
from the roof, eaves, and 

rain gutters. 

 Maintain your landscaping 
with regular weeding to 

keep it fire safe. 

   More than 1,700 structures 
are destroyed by wildfire 
each year just within CDF’s 
jurisdiction.  Don’t become a 

statistic … be Fire Safe! 

   You can find more tips & assis-

tance at www.fire.ca.gov - or 

call your local CDF office, fire 
department, or Fire Safe Council. 

   These simple steps from the 
CDF can dramatically increase 
the chance of your home sur-

viving a wildfire! 

 Create a DEFENSIBLE 
SPACE of 100' around your 
home. The area closest to 
your home is the most im-

portant. 

 Try to get 10 to 15 feet of 
spacing, both vertically & 
horizontally between shrubs, 
large plants, & trees. If you 
have 4 foot high brush un-
derneath larger trees with 
limbs, limb up the tree at 
least 14 feet. Breaks like 
this in the vegetation help to 
slow down an advancing 
fire and gives firefighters a 

fighting chance. 

 Plan your landscape to 
eliminate a continuous path 
of vegetation. Do not have 
any combustible fuel  within 

three feet of your home. 

 For landscaping purposes, 
use of irrigated fire re-
sistant plants is encouraged. 
Green lawn, rock, stone, 
and other materials can be 
used to create an attractive 

and fire safe landscape. 

 Clear all vegetation and 
other flammable materials 

from beneath your deck. 

 Enclose undersides of ele-
vated decks with fire re-
sistant building materials, or 
with screen mesh with open-
ings no greater than 1/4 

inch. 
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Kingfisher 

Skylark 

Register With The Emergency Alert Notification System  

tact information through the 
systems Self Registration Por-
tal and you will also be noti-
fied on your cell phone via 
call or text, a Voice over IP 
(VoIP) phone, or at your email 

address. 

   To register your emergency 
contact information or find out 
more about the system, go to  

http://ready.edso.org/.   

   You can also contact Sher-
iff’s OES Deputy Jordan 
Thomson for information re-
garding the Emergency Notifi-
cation System at 530-621-

7660 or thomsonj@edso.org. 

   It is important not to rely on 
any one method of staying 
informed and receiving emer-
gency information.  In any 
emergency situation, reacting 
quickly and calmly is of the 

utmost importance. 

   A big “Thank You!” to our 
neighbor, Inge Clarke, for 
sending us an article she saw 
in the EDC Area Agency on 
Aging’s July, 2014 “Senior 
Times”.  Due to copyright, 

here are the main points: 

    You can register for emer-
gency notifications through the 
El Dorado County Sheriff’s 
Office (EDSO), Office of 
Emergency Services (OES), or 
Emergency Notification Sys-

tem   

    The system sends out indi-
vidual alerts about public 
health & public safety emer-
gencies that would affect your 
area, including, but not limited 

to:  

 evacuations,  

 threatening floods or 

fires,  

 hazardous material spills,  

 terrorist threats & other 
urgent law enforcement 

operations. 

 Public health and safety 
related messages during 
or after an emergency 

event. 

   The Alert Notification Sys-
tem uses the 9-1-1 database 
to call and deliver a recorded 
message only to landline 
phone numbers in the area 
affected by the emergency 
event.  However, if you are 
not at home, you will not re-
ceive the notification and may 
not be aware of the emergen-

cy.   

   Fortunately, the El Dorado 
County Alert Notification Sys-
tem has a solution:  You can 
also register your chosen con-

Mockingbird 

Magpie  



Why We Love It Here: Peace and Quiet 
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Condor 

Heron 

cycles revving - chainsaws 
running - even our conversa-
tions can carry to the neigh-
bors ears.  We’ve come to 
accept & tolerate that during 

the daytime. 

   But in the late evening, mid-
dle of the night, and early 
morning hours - that’s when 
the “peace & quiet” is truly a 

blessed experience. 

   It’s up to all neighbors to 
please remember to be more 
considerate of each other and 
maintain the “peace & quiet” 

we all love.      

   Upon reading the responses 
to “What do you love about 
living in Audubon Hills” on the 
neighborhood forum site 
www.audubonhills.nextdoor.com, 
it was discovered that the ma-
jority of our neighbors love 

the peace & quiet. 

   However, it was also discov-
ered that our peace & quiet is 
sometimes abruptly disturbed. 
(See the letter reprinted from 

the forum in the box) 

   We live in the country - and 
that means that “sound car-
ries”.  Dogs barking - motor-

Nighthawk 

“Lookin’ for Fun & Feelin’ Groovy!” 

 Knowing you’ll be driving 
a slower speed, you’ll 
plan things differently & 
won’t feel so rushed to 

get where you’re going. 

 Slower speeds prevent 

anxiety & road rage. 
 

   Please - for the sake of 
the peaceful nature of our 

neighborhood -  
 

Slow down  

& enjoy the ride!   

    As that old song says:  
“Slow down, you move too 
fast!  You gotta make the 
moment last!  Just kickin’ 
round the [Audubon] - lookin’ 

for fun and feelin’ groovy!” 
 

   Did you know that the 
speed limit in Audubon Hills 

is only 25 mph? 
 

Do you know why? 

 Seniors live here. 

 Children live here. 

 People walk along the 
side of the road - some-

times with one or more 

dogs. 

 Bicyclists ride along the 

side of the road. 

 It’s the law. 

But there are other reasons: 

 Slower speeds give you 
time to enjoy and appre-
ciate the beautiful trees 

& scenery around us. 

 Slower speeds give you 
time to notice & wave at 
your friendly neighbors 
& experience the warm 

feeling of community. 

A Little Extra Speed Makes a Big Impact 

Gray Hawk 

“Dear person with the really 
loud motorcycle: 

I don’t know if you are aware 
or not, but you are waking up 
your neighbors way too early.  
This morning it was 4:58am 
and I’m not sure if you are 

eventually taking the freeway, 
but we can hear you for 4-1/2 
minutes.  If there is any other 
possible way for you to travel 
that early, could you please 

consider it?  Many of us have 
our windows open on these hot 
days of Summer and it sounds 

like you are right outside.  
Please have mercy …  

Thank you.” 

Graph  

reprinted 

from 

peds.org 



Apple Hill Harvest Run - November 2nd - ROADS WILL BE CLOSED! 

that you can get past the 
road closures.  But - keep in 
mind - a “Run Pass” doesn’t 
mean you’ll be able to get out 
quickly … You’ll be driving 
among the 2,000+ runners 
who can be reluctant to move 

over. 

   A printable Run Pass will be 
emailed you by AHA at the 
end of October, or you can 
get one from your AHA Board 
by calling Sue Collier at 644-
8878 or emailing her at  

SCollier@AudubonHills.org 

   And if you want to join in on 
the fun - volunteers are still 
needed!  Contact Zachery 
Ford, Volunteer Coordinator 
or go to www.jotform.us/

zwford/ahhr2014  

   For those of you new to the 
area, the Apple Hill Harvest 
Run is a wonderful event that 
brings in well over $15,000 to 

our own Camino School!   

   This race serves as the larg-
est fundraiser of the year for 
the Camino School Parent 
Teacher Organization (PTO).  
The funds that are gathered 
from this event fund all of the 
extracurricular transportation 
needs for the year, including 
all of the school’s awesome 

field trips.   

   Without this funding, our 
children would not enjoy those 
field trips.  This event also 
fully funds their garden pro-
gram.  Funding also goes to 
sports program supplies, class-
room supplies, and other spe-

cial projects around our won-

derful school. 

   With that being said - there 
will be just a little inconven-
ience for us residents.  The 
roads all around us will be 
temporarily closed (starting at 

7:00am) - from ParaVi Winery 
on Larson - down Carson 
Road - around on North Can-

yon - and back to Larson.   

   Seasoned neighbors say 
that it’s best to just plan not to  
go anywhere that day.  It’s 
also a good idea to avoid 

getting deliveries on this day.  

   If you do have urgent busi-
ness to attend to that you just 
can’t avoid - such as an air-
plane flight to catch - you 
will need a “Run Pass” so 
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Tanager 

Kingbird 

Wanted: Neighbor Submissions of Community Interest  

   When preparing your sub-
missions, please keep in mind 
that this is a friendly & fun 
newsletter offering useful in-
formation and helpful tips to 
the community.  It is not the 
place for political or religious 
discussions, soap-box speech-
es, or arguments & disagree-
ments.  Articles of this nature 

will not be included here. 

      All submissions will be 
read and considered by the 
Board for inclusion in one of 
the upcoming newsletters.  
You will be notified after the 
next Board Meeting  of when 
your submission will appear - 

or if it won’t appear.  

   To submit anything for the 
newsletter, please call Nancy 
Hegarty at 644-2630 or 
email your submissions to  

NHegarty@audubonhills.org. 

   Your new AHA Board is 
bringing the newsletter back 

to life!   

   After a short hiatus that be-
gan when our prior secretary, 
Kim McCarthy resigned from 
the board, we are now ready 
to send out newsletters once 
every quarter, after each 

Board Meeting.   

   However - Kim did such a 
terrific job writing the articles 
and preparing the newsletters 
that we are having a hard 

time filling her shoes!   

   So - to make this truly a 
community & neighborhood 
newsletter, we are asking for 
submissions from you - the 
neighbors.  We want to know 
about anything you see or 
think of that would be of in-
terest to our Audubon Hills 

community.   

 If you want to write an 
article about a topic of 

interest, please do so.   

 If you want to send us a 
copy of an article you 
saw from another media 

source, please do so.   

 If you know of an upcom-
ing event and have infor-
mation or tips about it, 

please send them in.   

 If you want to submit a 
favorite recipe, a fun puz-
zle, a great photo, a 

clean joke - please do so! 

   Please keep in mind that 
space is limited and we can 
only include articles that are 
less than 200 words long.  
Also please keep in mind that 
printing can get expensive - 
please avoid sending in pho-

tos with a lot of dark color. 

Thrush 

Warbler 
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Introduction of Audubon Hills Association 

We are a volunteer community improvement organization. 

We are not a government agency - We cannot enforce anything. 

Road and right of ways are the responsibility of the Audubon Hills 

Community Service District. 

Voting is by dues paying members. 

$25.00 dues per year per parcel. 

Owners or renters, with owner’s permission, may vote. 

Dues notices were sent out to every known owner or renter mailing 

address. 
 

If dues have not been paid, you may pay at the meeting or mail to … 

Audubon Hills Association; P.O. Box 631; Camino, CA 95709 
 

The community website www.audubonhills.org is currently provided 

by volunteers Kim and Jim McCarthy. 

 

Introduction of Directors 

Sue Collier - Director / Secretary Treasurer - 2 year term ending. 

Larry Wilson - Director - 1 year left of two year term. 

Russell Anders - Director - 2 year term ending. 

Larry Linville - Director - 2 year term ending. 

Vacant Director Position - 1 year left of two year term. 

Our president and vice-president resigned their position 7 months ago.  

The remaining Directors have been “limpingly” continuing the organi-

zation since. 

 

Introduction of members present 

Larry and Mary Linville, Verla Blow, Larry and Karen Wilson, Jim and 

Kim McCarthy, Stan Backlund, Phil and Judi Rowe, Fred and Suzanne 

Egger, Darrin Mcneice, Erwin and Jo Bork, Paula and Gary Tillotson, 

Judy and Jim Wells, Debbie Winterson, Lisa Hoffman, Whitey and 

Helen Atchley, Pat Monahan, Nick and Jamie Cardwell, Stephanie 

Knapp, Russell Anders, George Osborn, Nancy Hegarty and Mary Ann 

Bohn, Sue and Ron Collier. 

 

Introduction of guests present 

Sierra Wild Life Rescue 

Neighborhood Watch - Watch Commander Kim McCarthy 

Audubon Hills Community Service District - President Jim McCarthy 

and Vice President Stan Backlund. 

 

Notifications 

SMUD 

Community update on their FERC re-licensing and Iowa Hill and Slab 

Creek Flow release facilities to be held on Monday July 21st at 6:00 

P.M at the Camino School Multipurpose room, 3060 Snows Road. 

Camino, CA. 

Camino Community Action Council 

They are a Camino area volunteer organization, dedicated to improving 

things in the general Camino area. They initiated Camino cleanup, 

Audubon Hills Association Annual Membership Meeting Minutes for 06/28/2014 

annual Take Back the Night, and fundraisers for Camino School and 

other community needs. Their website is www.caminocac.com . 

Dog owners 

Be aware that in El Dorado County, free roaming dogs harassing live-

stock may be shot by the effected property owner. Keep your dogs 

leashed or in enclosures. 

Be courteous to your neighbors - many folks walk the streets of Audu-

bon Hills and walk along the roadside to avoid traffic. They tend to get 

quite irritated when they step into your dog’s droppings. If you walk 

your dog on the streets, please take responsibility and take along a plas-

tic bag to clean up your dog’s waste. Don’t leave it for someone else to 

deal with. 

Allowed Land usage 

Audubon Hills has no CC & R s. Most property in the community is 

zoned R2A, residential two acre minimum, limited agriculture. Land 

uses are restricted by County zoning - See El Dorado County Planning 

and Building Departments for information.   

Limited non-commercial farm animals (horses, Donkeys, Mules, Chick-

ens, Cattle, Goats, sheep, Ducks, Rabbits, Turkeys, Dogs, Cats, etc.) are 

allowed as long as they do not constitute a public health hazard or com-

munity nuisance. Retail businesses with associated frequent traffic are 

not allowed. Yard sales and Limited sale of home grown fruits / vegeta-

bles / eggs etc. with infrequent traffic is allowed.   

Non-compliance with zoning uses should be reported to the County 

which has the legal authority to enforce. The County relies on the resi-

dents to inform them of non-compliance issues.  

Drought water conservation 

El Dorado Irrigation District Board member George Osborn reminded 

everyone that water conservation during our drought is very important. 

The water we save this year, may be the water we have available to use 

next year, if we have another drought winter. 

Fire Danger 

Retired CDF Chief George Osborn was asked for his assessment of the 

current fire dangers. In a word, George responded - “Catastrophic”. It is 

vitally important, that folks maintain a defensible space of 100 feet  

around all of their structures, cleared of all heavy brush and accumulat-

ed pine needle fuel. The 30 feet immediately around the house should 

be down to bare earth or lawns.  

It was reported that the Camino fire station is currently unmanned due 

to El Dorado County Fire budget reductions. If you feel this increases 

your fire danger, contact Mike Hardy at 644-9630 or at 

www.eldroadocountyfire.com and the El Dorado County Board of Su-

pervisors, to voice your concern. 

Fire Exit 

The proposed fire exit on the north-west end of Audubon Hills is cur-

rently in limbo. The owners who originally gave permission for the fire 

exit through their property have sold the property, and there was no 

written agreement for an easement for the fire exit. The new owners 

have been having problems with walkers and recreational vehicles cut-

ting through their property and are reluctant to grant exit access. The 

Association will continue to work on securing one or more emergency 

fire exits. 

 

Presentations 

Members of Sierra Wildlife Rescue gave a very informative presenta-
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tion on how to protect your house and how to protect your pets, and the 

dangers to wildlife and how we can help wildlife to survive. If you find 

injured wildlife, please contact them for assistance with proper care. 

They asked us to please confine our housecats so that the bird popula-

tion is not being decimated. They warned that small dogs can be seri-

ously injured or killed by deer. They brought along a horned owl and a 

screech owl and gave us extensive information about each bird. 

 

Association Reports 

Neighborhood watch 

Please insure that we have your current contact information so that you 

can be notified of neighborhood safety issues. Keep an eye on any va-

cant or vacation houses to prevent burglary or vandalism. If you see 

suspicious vehicles, record the license number and report it to Sheriff’s 

office and then call Kim McCarthy with the information so she can 

have that information and share it with the neighbors if needed. 

Bench status 

We have one bench ready to install. 

Flower Status 

No new planting due to drought conditions. Previously planted Daffo-

dils require little care. 

Community Dumpsters 

Solid waste dumpsters have been donated by El Dorado Disposal at the 

annual spring Camino Cleanup day held at the old Sierra Pacific mill 

site. 

In the Spring, a green waste dumpster was provided by the El Dorado 

County Fire Safe Council. Due to funding restrictions, the dumpster 

was only available for a brief time period, and due to unintended com-

pressed legal funding timelines, we were given very short notice of the 

dumpster’s availability. Funding for brush chipping is not available at 

this time. 

 

Audubon Hills Community Service District Report 

This year the CSD will be improving Mockingbird Lane, working on a 

culde-sac on Kittywake Lane and doing seal coating on Audubon Drive 

for crack filling. Surfacing of Waxwing Lane, Kingfisher Lane and 

Black Bird Lane were done in previous years. Road side clearing has 

been done. If you see needed road repairs or additional clearing needs, 

please contact the CSD. Tanager Lane will be the next road, after 

Mockingbird Lane, to be improved. 

 

Treasurers Report 

Dues $25/year per parcel. 

Approximate $2,000 to $3,000/year annual budget depending upon 

voluntary dues payments received. 

For the period of 6/25/2013 through 6/25/2014: 

 Income $3,025.00 

 Expenses $337.95 

 Checking Balance $14,107.51 

Limited expenses: 

 Benches 

 Flowers 

 Minor community improvements and repairs 

 Office Supplies 

 Postage 

 Post office box 

We are saving excess funding for fire exit acquisition and fire exit 

improvements such as vegetation removal, grading, gates and fire exit 

signs. 

 

Nomination and voting for directors 

Sue Collier - reelected to fill a 2 year Director term. 

Larry Wilson - 1 year left of a two year Director term. 

Russell Anders - reelected to fill a 2 year Director term. 

Larry Linville - reelected to fill a 2 year Director term. 

Nancy Hegarty - elected to fill the vacant director position for the one 

year left of a two year term. 

 

By-law changes 

The proposed by-law changes were passed by a unanimous vote of the 

members present. Notification of the proposed by-law changes were 

sent to 111 known owner/renter e-mail addresses and 28 mailing ad-

dresses at least 21 days before the meeting, as required by the Associa-

tion by-laws. 

 Eliminated the unneeded terms "active" and "in good standing". If 

the parcel's dues were paid, they are members, active and are in 

good standing.  

 One membership and associated voting rights and related services 

per parcel of land that has paid the annual dues. 

 Clarified that the payment of annual dues with related voting rights 

and services are the responsibility of the parcel land owner, which 

may be delegated to renters. 

 Clarified that the Directors are elected by the voting members at 

large. 

 Clarified that the Directors themselves elect their president, vice-

president and secretary-treasurer. 

 

Open forum for discussion or new business 

If you want to receive Association related business or emergency (like 

local forest fire) notifications please ensure neighborhood watch has 

your current contact information. 

Darrin McNeice asked if a link to a community social media web-site 

could be added to the Audubon Hills web site. Jim McCarthy requested 

that Darrin e-mail him the link. Jim McCarthy has requested permission 

from the Audubon Hills Community Service District and Audubon 

Hills Association Boards of Directors to add the link to the communi-

ty’s official web site. 

Darrin McNeice asked if there could be a hiking / biking trail around 

the perimeter of Audubon Hills. The Association Board of Directors 

will discuss the feasibility. 

Jim Wells asked if an Association committee could be formed to ad-

dress community repair issues within Audubon Hills. He was asked if 

he would chair that committee and he accepted. 

The meeting was adjourned. 

 



Audubon Hills Association  

Quarterly Board Meeting Minutes for 08/14/14 

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am. Board Members present: Larry Linville, Sue Collier, Larry Wilson, 
Russell Anders, Nancy Hegarty. 
  

Copies of Agenda, Annual Meeting Minutes, and amended By-Laws were handed out. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Period 06/26/2013 through 06/26/2014 

 
Beginning Balance $11,420.46 
Income 3,025.00 
Expenses 337.95 
Ending Balance $14,107.51 

 
Association Officers discussion: 

Discussed Secretary-Treasurer’s duties 
Discussed Association Officer’s responsibilities and ethics 
Discussed and voted to hold routine Association Board meeting quarterly (within 1st two weeks of 

February, May, August, and November).  Any “emergency” issues can be handled by telephone 
or e-mail.  The decision was unanimous. 

Board member Nancy Hegarty volunteered to assist with meeting minutes and newsletters. 
Discussed financial tools used (Quickbooks), IRS & Franchise Tax Board requirements, banking re-

quirements & PayPal arrangements. 
Discussed and voted to allow all Association Board members to sign checks.  Further action will be 

tabled until a change can be made to the Association by-law, which will require a ratification 
vote by Association members.  The decision was unanimous. 

Secretary-Treasurer to update bank checkbook signature authority with new Association Officers by 
taking Board Meeting Minutes and By-Laws to bank. 

 
Election of Officers: 

The Directors elected their own Officers, as per the Association by-laws:  
 President:  Lawrence E. (Larry) Linville 
 Vice-President:  Russell Anders 
 Secretary-Treasurer:  Sue Collier 

 
General Discussion of Association Responsibilities: 

Discussed and voted to have the Spring dumpster provided by the annual Camino Clean-Up Day, 
and the Association to provide the Fall garbage dumpster in late October.  Association will at-
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Your AHA Board: 

tempt to get Fall “green waste” dumpsters provided by the El Dorado Fire Safe Council if fund-
ing is available.  Otherwise Association will attempt to provide funding if economically feasible.  
The decision was unanimous. 

 
New Business: 

Discussed fire exits.  Consensus is to continue pursuing. 
Discussed new community repair committee chaired by Jim Wells.  Bench being installed at corner of 

Audubon Drive and Kingfisher Lane. 
Discussed feasibility of AHA “notifications & meeting minutes” board alongside or under CSD 

Boards.  It was decided that it was not needed.   
Discussed and voted on a request to consider a biking/walking trail around the perimeter of Audu-

bon Hills.  It was decided that this trail is not feasible due to owner’s and resident’s security con-
cerns, potential costs of construction and ongoing maintenance, potential injury liability, and the 
unlikelihood of getting permission from all 39 community perimeter parcel owners for right-of-
way access.  The Board determined that the existing non-exclusive right-of-way of the communi-
ty’s roads provides ample opportunity for walking and biking without additional costs or con-
cerns.  The decision was unanimous. 

Discussed and voted on a request for Association Board permission to add a link to nextdoor.com on 
the Audubon Hills website.  It was decided to not grant permission.  The decision was unanimous. 

 
The meeting was adjourned. 

President 

Larry Linville 

644-2657 

LLinville@AudubonHills.org 

Vice-President 

Russell Anders 

644-3438 

RAnders@AudubonHills.org 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Sue Collier 

644-8878 

SCollier@AudubonHills.org 

Director 

Larry Wilson 

417-3132 

 

Director 

Nancy Hegarty 

644-2630 

NHegarty@AudubonHills.org 
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P.O. Box 631 

Camino, CA  95709 

Audubon Hills Association 

Find us on the web at: 

AHA/AudubonHills.org 

Your source for official  

AHA news & information 

Provided to you by Email … 

Saving Money & Saving Trees! 

Upcoming Local Events 

Oct. 18th ~ 6-9pm  

Placerville Art & Wine 
… on Main Street 

 
 

 

November 2nd 

Apple Hill Harvest Run 
(to benefit the Camino School) 

… starts at ParaVi Winery
(Larsen & Carson) 

** ROADS CLOSED ** 
See inside for more info 

Sept. 20th ~ 3-8pm  

Placerville Oktoberfest 
… on Main Street 

 
 

 
 

September 21st 

Johnny Appleseed’s  

Birthday 

… at Kid’s Inc &  
other Apple Hill Farms 

Sept. 28th ~ 8am-3pm  

Antique Street Faire 
… on Main Street 

 

 
 
 

Oct. 4th ~ 7am-3pm  

Show N’ Shine & Fly-In 

… at Cameron Park  
Airpark  

(Oxford & Fairway) 

Community Resources on the Web 

35th Annual  
Apple Hill Run 

AppleHillRun.com 
 

Camino Weather Webcam 
CaminoWeatherCam.com 

 

Camino Weather Forcast 
Weather.com/Weather/

Today/Camino+CA+95709 
 

Community Services District 
CSD.AudubonHills.org 

 

Community Action Council 
CaminoCAC.com 

 

Camino Facebook 
Facebook.com/pages/

Camino-California/ 
108009832553414 

 

Audubon Hills Facebook 
Facebook.com/AudubonHills 

 

Neighborhood Forum 
AudubonHills.NextDoor.com 

 

Camino Happenings 
Camino95709.com 

 

Apple Hill Farms 
AppleHill.com 

Where birds of a feather flock together! 

A true conservationist  

is a man who knows   

that the world is  

not given by his fathers,  

but borrowed  

from his children. 
 

- John James Audubon 

Camino Schools 
CaminoSchool.org 

 

El Dorado High School 
Cougar.EduHSD.K12.ca.us 

 

Placerville Special Events 
Placerville-Downtown.org 

 

El Dorado County News 
EDCgov.us 

Please note:  Official AHA com-
munications will only arrive by 
U.S. Mail or from an Audubon-
Hills.org email. 

Please note: The following websites are not officially affiliated with nor 

endorsed by AHA and are only provided for your reference. 


